

Salmon Hockey Association Notes
February 22, 2018, 6:30pm at the rink

Board Members Present: Jared Bragg, Todd Baumer, Amy Baumer, Frank Garrett, Brian Hamilton, Austin Bockelman, Jerry Bryant

General Attendance: Jim Bockelman, Kathryn Oldham, Bob Barningham

Old business:

- Approval of December Meeting Minutes
 - **Motion made, seconded, and carried to approve December meeting minutes.**
- Short/Long Term Rink Improvements
 - Jared handed out list. Jared would like to have the board members and rink managers rank the project list and then combine and we will determine priorities from there. Next meeting this will be on the agenda.

New Business:

- Hussey Grant (Rink Improvements)
 - Within the next month we need to let them know what we are going to be using the grant for. Items suggested: compressor, separator for girls locker room, new floors in locker rooms. Board emphasizes that ice is the most important thing because w/out it there is nothing.
- Kathryn Oldham
 - Thank you from the Women's group. About 16 skaters show up on average. Thanks for the home tournament, thank you for the early ice time. Our team is going to McCall next weekend. Hoping to get the word out in McCall for a tournament next December. Would take the early weekend or the weekend that we were given this year. Preference is the second of the two weekends mentioned above in December. **Motion made to keep a Womens weekend in December, seconded, passed.**
- Jim Bockelman
 - This isn't the reason I am here but to raise awareness, there is a new chamber in Salmon, gave Board the form to join.
 - Reason he is here: through son Austin: Jim has heard that there maybe problems w/ zam, and/or the refrigeration units. He'd like to suggest a raffle if these needs are indeed the case. He will champion the cause if the board wants and is willing to stand behind him. Example: a side by side, chainsaw, etc. Idea – one ticket \$25, two tickets \$50, three tickets \$75, five tickets \$100. Idea would be to go to businesses that benefit from hockey first. Jim emphases he help and offer is if the raffle is for refrigeration or zams, not general rink proper maintenance.
- IAHA State Tournaments (U19 Girls March 2-4 and High School March 9-11)
 - Two teams have declared.
- Rink Shutdown
 - Let's aim for March 2nd to shut down ice. Jared will send an email if it is going to be different.
- Season End Cleanup Date

- (tarps and tires and snack shack, etc). March 16th at 15:00.
- RMHS scholarship awards Deadline 02-28-1018
- Summer Fundraising: (participation based upon what Division your skater was during the 2017-2018 season):
 - Mule Sale: Mites, Squirts, Peewees
 - Demo Derby: Adults, Women, Muthas, Girls, Wheelchair—Austin B. will take the lead again.
 - Fair: Midgets, Bantams

Reports:

Divisional Reports/head coaches:

Mites: Joel Griffith/Patrick Murphy: no report

Squirts: Robert Crispin/Jerry Bryant: Jerry: Couldn't be prouder of those kids. Took second in Butte last weekend. Improving so much! From association – we need more white jerseys.

Peewee: Brian Hamilton: Todd: Same thing as Squirts, took second in Butte as well.

Bantams: Dan Bill

Girls: Andy Traver

Midgets: Joel Griffith

Adults: Jerry Bryant: Jerry: Big weekend coming up. Running smoothly, prep work is done, good donations and swag. Hopefully a good fundraiser and hope to do a good donation to the association.

Refs: Andy K. did a great job. Board members are happing with the 2017-18 season refs and are happy to see a few new, younger faces. The board recognizes that it is tough for upper level division due to depth in numbers. Think about bringing refs in from outside for those upper level divisions due to the depth in numbers in order to relieve refs from having to have a high number of games in during a tournament weekend.

Reports:

- Registrar's report
 - Nothing to report
- Treasurer's report
 - See report

Next meeting: March 22nd, 2018